
RCW 53.20.050  Local improvements upon majority petition. 
Whenever a petition signed by one hundred freeholders in the district 
to be therein described, shall be filed with the port commission, 
asking that any portion of the general plan adopted be ordered, and 
defining the boundaries of a local improvement district to be assessed 
in whole or in part to pay the cost thereof, it shall be the duty of 
the port commission to fix a date for hearing on the petition, after 
which it may alter the boundaries of the proposed district and prepare 
and adopt detail plans of any such local improvement, declare the 
estimated cost thereof, what proportion of the cost shall be borne by 
the proposed local improvement district, and what proportion of the 
cost, if any, but in any event not to exceed fifty percent, shall be 
borne by the entire port district. At any time within two years 
thereafter, upon petition of the owners of a majority of the lands in 
the proposed local improvement district, fixed by the port commission, 
as shown in the office of the auditor of the county, asking that the 
improvement be ordered, the port commission shall forthwith by 
resolution order the improvement, provide the general funds of the 
port district to be applied thereto, acquire all lands necessary 
therefor, pay all damages caused thereby, and commence in the name of 
the port district such eminent domain proceedings and supplemental 
assessment or reassessment proceedings to pay all eminent domain 
awards as may be necessary to entitle the port district to proceed 
with such work, and shall thereafter proceed with the work, and shall 
make and file with the county treasurer its roll levying special 
assessments in the amount to be paid by special assessment against the 
property situated within the local improvement district in proportion 
to the special benefits to be derived by the property in the local 
improvement district from the improvement. Before the approval of the 
roll a notice shall be published once a week for two consecutive weeks 
in one or more newspapers of general circulation in the local 
improvement district, stating that the roll is on file and open to 
inspection in the office of the clerk of the port commission, and 
fixing a time not less than fifteen nor more than thirty days from the 
date of the first publication of the notice within which protests must 
be filed with the clerk of the port commission against any assessments 
shown thereon, and fixing a time when a hearing shall be held by the 
commission on the protests. After the hearing the port commission may 
alter any and all assessments shown on the roll and may then by 
resolution approve the same, but in the event of any assessment being 
raised a new notice similar to the first notice shall be given, after 
which final approval of the roll may be made by the port commission. 
Any person feeling aggrieved by any such assessments shall perfect an 
appeal to the superior court of the county within ten days after the 
approval in the manner now provided by law for appeals from 
assessments levied by cities of the first class in this state. 
Engineering and office expenses in all cases shall be borne by the 
general district.  [1985 c 469 § 52; 1911 c 92 § 10; RRS § 9697. 
Formerly RCW 53.20.050 through 53.20.080.]
Appeal from assessments: RCW 35.44.200 through 35.44.270.

Special assessments for local improvement: State Constitution Art. 7 § 
9.
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